Membership Report for June 16, 2021 VHS Board Meeting

A. Meetup
1. DUSTIN HUSTED – I received this message from Dustin Husted on June 6, 2021. “Hey Ben I recently heard back from my Ojai Community Choir where I live. And hopefully we are starting rehearsals soon for a performance in December. Thank you for your time. I look forward to singing soon”.  Dustin Husted.

2. BONNIE JANOFSKY – On June 12, 2021 I received this message from Mark Wolf (Bari Section Leader). Bonnie won’t be joining us after all. The time commitment was proving to much for her at this time. She’s dropped out. 

3. SAIBA SINGH – On June 3, 2021 Saiba replied to a message I sent her on attending the June 7,2021 rehearsal. “I would love to stay and be a part of it, but won’t be able to make a commute to Van Nuys every week. I’m happy to continue being a part of rehearsal, and would love to continue for as long as you all will be virtual.” Let me know.

4. ANN BRAUN – Ann rsvp’d for June 7th meeting, but didn’t attend. Same with McKay.

B. PHILLIS & BILL COHEN – On June 2, I received a message from Bill Cohen. “We are fine. Our grandsons are both graduating to the next school level. Jason is going into the 9th grade in Hi School, and Josh is going into the 6th grade in Middle School. We are watching their Culmination ceremonies on Live Stream.” We watched the Memorial Day Concert from Washington D.C. on PBS. It was very emotional.

C. ST. MARK’S CHURCH - (Social Hall) After June 15th, I will be contacting the church to find out when they will be allowing everyone to meet in-person in the social hall. When this happens, I’ll need to check with the BHS, to find out what guidelines we’ll need to take.

D. JAMULUS - After looking forward for so long to be on Jamulus, I was disappointed last week. I had been on jamulus with the SMO Polecats and with our new quartet and didn’t have any major problems. Like Bob said, The Music Team is working on it, and will figure out the best thing for the chorus. I really think once most major problems with jamulus are resolved, this will be a wonderful learning tool for section rehearsals.

E. For the good of the chorus – Hang in there, it won’t be long before we’ll all be back together singing in-person. 

Ben Marder, Membership V.P. VHS. 6-14-21










